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No to Battery Storage Project 

Dear Commissioners,  
 
I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed Compass Energy lithium-
ion battery storage facility near Saddleback College and San Juan Capistrano.  
This project is simply the wrong fit for this community. It places a dangerous industrial 
facility directly next to neighborhoods, schools, and parksâ€”areas where families live, 
children learn, and people gather.  
 
Across California, we have seen the dangers these battery storage sites pose. Facilities 
in places like Escondido, East Otay Mesa, and Valley Center have caught fire and 
burned for days, releasing toxic smoke into the air and straining local emergency 
services. The fires are unpredictable, difficult to control, and create long-lasting impacts 
on air quality and public health.  
 
It is unacceptable to put a facility like this so close to where people live and learn. Even 
more concerning is the fact that local communities like San Juan Capistrano have little 
to no say in the matter. The voices of local leaders, residents, and first responders have 
been pushed aside in favor of state mandates and energy goals that ignore real-world 
risks.  
I urge the California Energy Commission to reject the Compass Energy proposal. We 
must prioritize the safety and well-being of our residents over experimental energy 
infrastructure that has a proven record of failure and danger.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to working together to ensure 
that our energy future is safe, sustainable, and guided by common sense. 

Additional submitted attachment is included below. 
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                           SUPERVISOR, FIFTH DISTRICT 

                               SAN DIEGO COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 
 

May 28, 2025 
 
California Energy Commission 
715 P Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed Compass Energy lithium-ion battery storage 
facility near Saddleback College and San Juan Capistrano. 
This project is simply the wrong fit for this community. It places a dangerous industrial facility directly next to 
neighborhoods, schools, and parks—areas where families live, children learn, and people gather. 
 
Across California, we have seen the dangers these battery storage sites pose. Facilities in places like 
Escondido, East Otay Mesa, and Valley Center have caught fire and burned for days, releasing toxic smoke into 
the air and straining local emergency services. The fires are unpredictable, difficult to control, and create long-
lasting impacts on air quality and public health. 
 
It is unacceptable to put a facility like this so close to where people live and learn. Even more concerning is the 
fact that local communities like San Juan Capistrano have little to no say in the matter. The voices of local 
leaders, residents, and first responders have been pushed aside in favor of state mandates and energy goals 
that ignore real-world risks. 
I urge the California Energy Commission to reject the Compass Energy proposal. We must prioritize the safety 
and well-being of our residents over experimental energy infrastructure that has a proven record of failure 
and danger. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to working together to ensure that our energy 
future is safe, sustainable, and guided by common sense. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
JIM DESMOND 
Supervisor 5th District 
County of San Diego 
 


